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  Please email all position nominations to 
contact@modeltfordclubaustralia.org.au prior to the AGM. 

We rely on our members to volunteer for Club 
positions for the 2023/24 Financial Year, with all 
positions being declared vacant. 
Self-nominations for positions are accepted, as 
well as position nominations on behalf of 
members (providing prior permission has been 
sought).  
Please refer to the Contacts page (pg. 3) of the 
Buzzer Box for a comprehensive list of all 
positions. 

Notice is hereby given of the Model T Ford Club of 
Australia’s Annual General Meeting. 

• Vale 

• Acceptance of Previous 
Minutes 

• Treasurer’s Report 

• Patron’s Address 

• President’s Report 

• Special Announcements 

• Declaration of All Current 
Positions Vacant 

• Incoming President’s 
Address 

• Fundraising Initiative 

• Honours and Awards 
• Life Membership 

• Clubman of the Year 

• Lizzy Lady 

• Restoration of the 
Year 

Nominations for honours and awards are now 
closed. This year’s awarded members shall be 
announced at the AGM. 



 

   

We have not had a run this last month, but we do have the run to the Aston Hills Golf Club in Mount Barker 
coming up on Sunday, the 9th of July. The run includes a two-course lunch, with tea and coffee, but please 
be aware that the $38 per person charge must be paid in advance to the Treasurer. If you are intending to 
come, please make sure you make payment as soon as possible, as we do need a minimum of 25 people to 
attend for this event to proceed… Though I can’t see that being a problem. 
We also have the Annual General Meeting (AGM) on Wednesday, the 5th of July, so please make a special 
effort to come and vote on any Life Membership nominations. We will also be presenting the annual awards 
to the recipients of Clubman of the Year, Lizzie Lady, and the Most Meritorious T Ford Restoration, as well 
as the Annual Run Road Points trophy. 
Meanwhile, our Club’s new building is moving forward, and we should have footings started later this year. 
We have also been happy to see that most of the changes we sought from Council have been agreed upon. 
In this past month, I have also represented the Club at both Paul (Dusty) Miller’s funeral and Ann Eastick’s 
funeral, John Eastick’s late mother. We also want to provide our good wishes to Adam Jones, Mik Bojko, and 
Maxine Martin, on their recent operations and ongoing medical problems. We hope all forthcoming news is 
positive and everyone is well on their way to recovery.  
See you all at AGM! Please remember that all positions will be declared vacant, so if you would like to make 
a difference, please consider becoming a member of the Committee or filling the Editor position. 

Dear Members, 
Winter has come up fast, which has seen the 
temperatures drop. 

TRUCK AT KINGSBROOK 

CURRENCY 

DAVID DUNN’S 1922 TT 

ESTATE IN 

 CREEK 

The Model T Ford Club 
of Australia Inc. 
wishes to thank 

Auctioneers & Appraisers 
for their continued support 

of our Club during the 
2022/23 Financial Year. 

CAR BADGES 

$25 EACH 

CLUB HATS 

$15 EACH 

CLUB T-SHIRTS 

$35 EACH 



 
 
 

 

You are driving an unregistered historic, prescribed  
left hand drive, or street rod vehicle if: 

• Your vehicle does not hold current conditional registration through the 
Government of South Australia, Department for Infrastructure and Transport; 
and/or 

• You are not a current financial member of a recognised motor vehicle club 
(e.g. membership fees owing); and/or 

• Your Log Book has not been endorsed (signed and stamped) by an Authorised 
Person of the recognised motor vehicle club for the current financial year; and/or 

• You have not completed an entry in your Log Book prior to driving your vehicle. 

By law, your historic, prescribed left hand drive, or street rod vehicle is 
only conditionally registered if: 

1. Your vehicle has current conditional registration through the 
Government of South Australia, Department for Infrastructure and 
Transport; and 

• For details on obtaining and maintaining conditional registration, please visit 
https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/driving-and-transport/registration/conditional-
registration/historic-left-hand-drive-and-street-rod-vehicles or speak to an 
Authorised Person of a recognised motor vehicle club. 

2. You are a financial member of a recognised motor vehicle club 
(e.g. the Model T Ford Club of Australia Inc.) within the current 
financial year; and 

• The Australian financial year begins on 1 July and ends on 30 June the following 
year. 

• To join or renew membership for the Model T Ford Club of Australia Inc., a 
Membership Form must be completed and returned to the Secretary 
(contact@modeltfordclubaustralia.org.au). 

o Model T Ford Club of Australia Inc. membership forms, including details of 
membership fees, can be obtained from 
https://www.modeltfordclubaustralia.org.au/club.  

3. Within the current financial year, your Log Book has been 
endorsed (signed and stamped) by an Authorised Person of the 
recognised motor vehicle club to which you are a financial 
member. 

• Before your Log Book can be endorsed (signed and stamped): 

o Your recognised motor vehicle club membership fees must have been paid; and 

o You must produce your Certificate of Registration to the Authorised Person. 

*Owners of prescribed left hand drive vehicles must also produce their Left 
Hand Drive Exemption (issued by the Department for Infrastructure and 
Transport). 

**Owners of prescribed street rod vehicles must also produce their Certificate of 
Exemption (issued by the Department for Infrastructure and Transport). 

• You must purchase a new Log Book for each 
vehicle every 3 years at a cost of $5.00 each. 

 



    

Meet at the Gilles Plains and  
Hampstead RSL carpark 

(corner of Bennett Avenue and Ways Road, 
MANNINGHAM SA 5086)  

from 9:00am for a 9:30am start. 

 (435 Bald Hills Road, 
MOUNT BARKER SA 5251) 

Contact David Dunn 
Ph. 0403 582 241 
dunnds@bigpond.com  

Make payment to: 
Model T Ford Club of Australia 
Commonwealth Bank of Australia 
BSB: 065 115 
Account No: 00901856 



  
  

 

MONTH DATE ORGANISER EVENT LOCATION 
TIME 

*End time is 
approximate only 

OTHER DETAILS 

July WED 5th  MTFCA 
General Meeting /  
Annual General Meeting 
(AGM) 

Fawk Reserve Hall, 171B 
Hanson Road, ATHOL 
PARK SA 5012 

20:00 – 21:30 AGM follows the General Meeting. 

July SUN 9th 
MTFCA Member, David Dunn  
(Ph. 0403 582 241, 
dunnds@bigpond.com)  

Sunday Luncheon 
Aston Hills Golf Club, 435 
Bald Hills Road, MOUNT 
BARKER SA 5570 

9:00 – 14:00 

Meet at the Gilles Plains and 
Hampstead RSL carpark (corner of 
Bennett Avenue and Ways Road, 
MANNINGHAM SA 5086) from 
9:00am for a 9:30am start; Set menu 
of a lamb roast (two-course meal); 
$38 per person (pre-payment in full 
required). 

July WED 26th  MTFCA Buzzer Box Night / 
Committee Meeting 

Fawk Reserve Hall, 171B 
Hanson Road, ATHOL 
PARK SA 5012 

17:00 – 21:30 Committee Meeting commences at 
19:00. 

July SUN 30th  
Ford 8 & 10 Sidevalve Club Inc.  
(Jim Puust, Ph. 0429 190 557 
jpuust@wurth.com.au)  

Ford Flathead Funday 

Starting Location: Krispy 
Kreme, 563 Port Road, 
WEST CROYDON SA 5008 
 

9:00 – 14:00 

Meet at 9:00am for a 9:30am start; 
Run will incorporate a scenic drive, 
followed by a visit to an interesting 
collection of vehicles and 
memorabilia; BBQ lunch at a cost of 
$25.00 per person; For catering 
purposes, please RSVP by 
19/07/2023. 

August TUES 1st – 
THURS 3rd  

Andrew Parkes, School Pathways 
Coordinator 
(aparkes@mtasant.com.au,  
Ph. (08) 8241 0522); 

2023 Motor Trade 
Association (MTA) Open 
Day 

Automotive Skills and 
Careers Centre, 3 
Frederick Road, ROYAL 
PARK SA 5014 

3 Day Event 
(10:00 – 
14:00) 

BBQ lunch included. 

August WED 2nd  MTFCA General Meeting 
Fawk Reserve Hall, 171B 
Hanson Road, ATHOL 
PARK SA 5012 

20:00 – 21:30  



 
 

 

 7 June 2023 

1. WELCOME: 
1.1. Meeting commenced at 8:01pm. 
1.2. The President welcomed everyone. 
1.3. The President reminded members to either sign the Attendance Record Book or sign-in electronically 

(for yourself and up to 4 other people) by scanning the QR Code with your smartphone’s camera and 
following the prompts to complete the Google Form. 

1.4. The President reminded members that audio recording now occurs for all Club meetings. 
2. APOLOGIES: 

2.1. Sarah Bowshall, Adam Jones, Peter & Merawyn Perry, Colin & Julianne Hein, Jim & Glenyss Trenorden, 
Rod Crawford, Nancy Bennett, and Ken Durward & Sally Nicholas. 

3. MYSTERY OBJECTS: 
3.1. One object from Kingsley Taylor and two objects from Allan Bennett. 
3.2. One of Allan’s was a badge depicting an old Adelaide building with the challenge, tonight, of 

identifying the building.  
4. RAFFLE: 

4.1. Fundraising Officer, Doretta Hills, initiated a raffle. 
5. MINUTES OF LAST GENERAL MEETING, 3RD MAY 2023: 

5.1. As presented in the June 2023 Buzzer Box.   
     Moved: David Carver, that the minutes be accepted; Seconded: Kingsley Taylor; Carried. 
6. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE LAST GENERAL MEETING:                                         

6.1. Following up on Paul Van Ruth’s comments at item 19.2, the President advised that the System 
Administrator checked the website and could not locate any reference to the Gilles Plains and 
Hampstead RSL; The only error found was with the Google Calendar widget that had incorrectly 
changed the time zone, and this has now been corrected. 

7. PRESIDENT’S REPORT: 
7.1. The President advised that David Dunn, John Clarke, and himself attended Paul (Dusty) Miller’s 

funeral which was held on Tuesday, 30 May 2023 at the Harrison Rivergum Chapel at Ridgehaven; It 
was a great service and was well attended, by 300 to 400 people, who came to hear how Dusty cared 
for people in the Defence Services and always thought of others; In lieu of flowers, the family asked 
that a donation, in Paul's memory, be made to Operation K9 via 
www.seedifferently.org.au/product/donate-now/. 

7.2. The President also spoke of John Eastick’s 90-year-old mother’s, Ann Eastick’s, recent passing and her 
funeral service yesterday at Knightsbridge Baptist Church. Patron Tony and Kip Fuller, Stuart Bowshall, 
and himself, with Gayl Carver, represented the Club at the service; The President Spoke of Ann’s long 
life, well lived, and how you get to know people more fully at their funeral. In response, John Eastick 
thanked David for his kind acknowledgement and best wishes, and of his and others attendance. 

7.3. Adam Jones was admitted for surgery yesterday and the Club wished him all the best in his eight 
weeks of recovery. 

Moved: David Carver, that the President’s Report be accepted; Seconded: Tony Russell; Carried. 
8. SECRETARY’S REPORT: 



 
 

 

8.1. In the Secretary’s absence, David Dunn reported about general Club matters: For the purposes of 
General Meeting audio recordings, moving forward, the Committee requests that all members 
making a report (or similar) at General Meetings please speak from the front of the room, however 
this is not required if merely asking a question; Reminder notice of the Annual General Meeting on 
Wednesday, 5 July 2023, following the General Meeting; All elected positions will be declared vacant; 
Self-nominations for positions are accepted, as well as position nominations on behalf of members 
(providing prior permission has been sought and received); Please note that honour and award 
nominations are now closed; The usual club magazines were received and forwarded/provided to Neil 
Hofmeyer for inclusion in the Library.  

8.2. In the Secretary’s absence, David Dunn reported about temporary Clubroom Hire matters: The FB-EK 
Holden Club has confirmed an additional booking on Saturday, 2 July 2023, for its Registration Day; 
Request for a once-off booking for a birthday party was received and the response was that the hall 
is only available to long-term/ongoing hirers. 

      Moved: David Carver, that the Secretary’s Report be accepted; Seconded: Brian Teakle;   
      Carried. 
9. NEW MEMBERSHIPS: 

9.1. New Associate Membership application received from James Slattery from Paradise, owning a 1997 
Mitsubishi Ute; This application was proposed by Paul Van Ruth and seconded by Mik Bojko. 

Carried. 
10. TREASURER’S REPORT: 

10.1. The Treasurer outlined the reconciliation of accounts for the period from 25 April 2023 to 31 May 
2023. 

Moved: Kingsley Taylor, that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted; Seconded: Doretta Hills; Carried.  
10.2. The President advised that so far, 70 of the current 138 Primary Members have renewed their 

membership for the 2023/24 Financial Year; A reminder, therefore, to the balance of members, to 
please renew their membership with completed forms to the Secretary and Membership Fees paid 
to the Club’s bank account. 

11. PROJECT MANAGER’S REPORT: 
11.1. John Eastick updated members on progress since the last General Meeting: CROYDON: Council has 

implemented building design changes to reflect the Club’s comments, being that the internal wall 
space in the Meeting Room has been increased, the double door to the Store has been changed to a 
single door, the window wall has been decreased from three panels to one panel on each side of the 
double door, the solar array is shown on the longer roof, a rubbish bin enclosure has been included, 
the perimeter gates remain in the same location after a Council investigation, the front area will be 
grassed and both the building and site levels are subject to final design; Detailed design is currently 
around 60% complete; A development application has been submitted through the PlanSA portal 
and a planning approval has already been received; The public Expression of Interest (EoI) from 
Builders has closed and the Tender Assessment Panel is currently assessing submissions; COUNCIL 
PROCESS: Council has confirmed that the offer of a new Croydon 5 + 5 year lease will not be subject 
to a further round of community consultation; The Club continues to liaise on an as needs basis with 
Ward Councillors; FAWK RESERVE HALL: Nil to report; GRANTS: Neither the Club nor the Council have 
received any communication from the Department of Infrastructure and Transport (DIT) in relation 
to the State Government’s SA Car Clubs Program (SACCP) application. 

11.2. In the Secretary’s absence, John Eastick advised that separate emails were forwarded to all Hiring 
Clubs of Fawk Reserve Hall and our own Club Members to officially advise them of the federal funding 
that has been awarded towards the new clubroom construction.  

12. CLUBROOMS MAINTENANCE COORDINATOR REPORT: 
12.1. Stuart Bowshall reported: The roller shutter is not yet fixed, and John Eastick is continuing to liaise 

with Council regarding this matter; New sensors in the toilets have been fitted by Council, with its 
electrician removing the manual on/off switches and indicating that sensor controlled lights and fans 
should now remain on for 30 minutes; David Dunn, Neil Hofmeyer, and Stuart Bowshall have installed 
the 2 X Radiant Strip Wall Mounted Heaters and switches for the heaters are located at the rear of 



 
 

 

the hall, near the switches for the air conditioning units. Stuart thanked David and Neil for their 
efforts; Any findings of sharps (eg. syringes, needles, etc.) are continuing to be reported to the City 
of Charles Sturt’s triage service (including after hours) on (08) 8408 1111, noting that four sharps 
were discovered at the Registration Day under the northern side door; Residual Current Devices 
(RCDs) and Emergency Exit Lights are to be tested during the next month. 

12.2. Bob Yates indicated that there was nothing to report about cleaning. 
13. BUZZER BOX REPORT: 

13.1. The President reported: The Editor position remains vacant at this time; The Committee is hopeful 
that someone will step up to become the Editor and to not feel as though they necessarily need to 
meet expectations of the current standard; An interim Buzzer Box with lesser content is continuing 
to be produced and will revert back to monthly publications as bi-monthly publications were deemed 
unsuitable for the purposes of including the President’s Report, General Meeting Minutes, and other 
required content, and may also have been too lengthy for posting at the normal postage rate; 
Monthly Buzzer Box nights will therefore also resume. 

14. FEDERATION REPRESENTATIVE’S REPORT: 
14.1. The President reminded members of the call for a Proxy Federation Representative for occasions 

when Paul Van Ruth is unable to attend Federation General Meetings; The next Meeting is scheduled 
for Saturday, 17 June 2023 at 2pm; The Annual General Meeting (AGM) is scheduled for Saturday, 19 
August 2023 at 2pm. 

14.2. Paul Van Ruth reported: The Motorfest is currently being planned and the schedule has been placed 
on the noticeboard in the Foyer. 

14.3. Conditional Registration after a member passes away: Neil Murrie questioned what he considered to 
be a significant shift in approach and suggested that the last Club General Meeting minutes were 
ambiguous and needed to be revised. Paul Van Ruth responded by reading from the recent 
Federation Meeting Minutes and confirmed that the Club minutes were consistent and therefore 
correct. As an Authorised Person, David Dunn spoke of the apparent misunderstanding by certain 
persons that the Registrar or SA Motor Vehicle’s registration is upheld upon death. Rather, Club 
financial rules apply in such circumstances and in our Club’s case, membership continues until the 
following 30 June.    

15. EVENTS AND RUNS COORDINATOR’S REPORT: 
15.1. Adam Jones spoke about the Club organised Past and Future Events.  

16. PAST EVENTS: 
16.1. History Month Open Day at Historic Cummins House on Sunday, 7 May 2023: Club Organiser, Sarah 

Bowshall; 11 vehicles participated in the display and the weather was kind, particularly for the run 
along the coast; There was a misunderstanding about the arrangements, but the tour and afternoon 
tea went ahead; Various members spoke of their ordeals travelling home across town in the heavy 
traffic. 

16.2. Registration Day and BBQ at Fawk Reserve Hall on Sunday, 28 May 2023: Overall, the day went well, 
but there were seemingly less attendees than previous years; As Kingsley and Jenny Taylor were 
unable to attend due to sickness, David Dunn and Sarah Bowshall filled in as Acting Treasurers for 
the purpose of membership renewals; 44 Log Books were dealt with; The President thanked those 
that assisted on the day. 

17. FUTURE EVENTS – CLUB ORGANISED: 
17.1. June Monthly Run: No Organiser has stepped forward so there will be no run. 
17.2. Sunday Luncheon at the Aston Hills Golf Club, Bald Hills Road, Mount Barker on Sunday, 9 July 2023: 

Organiser David Dunn; Meet at the Gilles Plains and Hampstead RSL carpark (corner of Bennett 
Avenue and Ways Road, Manningham) from 9am for a 9:30am start; Set menu of a lamb roast, 
dessert, and tea & coffee, for $38 per person (pre-payment in full required at the time of booking); 
A minimum of 25 bookings are required for this event to proceed; Please RSVP to David Dunn (Ph. 
0403 582 241, dunnds@bigpond.com).   

17.3. President’s Run in August 2023: Possible classic car run to Aussie Apricots at Mypolonga; More details 
to follow; Please RSVP to David Carver (Ph. 0427 754 250, 



 
 

 

Register your interest via email to contact@modeltfordclubaustralia.org.au.  

president@modeltfordclubaustralia.org.au).   
17.4. Run to the Stars in September 2023: Organiser, Paul Van Ruth; Visit to the Planetarium in Building P 

at the UniSA Mawson Lakes Campus; Secure parking; More details to follow: Please RSVP to Paul Van 
Ruth (Ph. 0405 153 968, supa97@gmail.com). As a previous employee of the university for many 
years, David Carver spoke about the large camera and the past university course options. 

17.5. Run on Sunday, 29 October 2023: Organiser, Ian Russell; Run to the Penfield Model Engineers Society 
on Woomera Avenue, Edinburgh, where there will be a tour talk, a diversity of trains and a racing 
track; Please RSVP to Ian Russell (Ph. 0418 808 639, kiar@bigpond.com). 

17.6. 140th Birthday Celebration of the Nairne Railway Station on Sunday, 26 November 2023; Club 
Organiser Kingsley Taylor; Could be an early start pending train times; The Lions Club of Nairne & 
Districts will need to be advised of numbers attending; Please RSVP to Kingsley Taylor (Ph. 0404 373 
740, jenking@senet.com.au).   

17.7. Christmas Dinner 2023: Organiser Paul Van Ruth; Will be a Saturday night dinner; Date and venue 
yet to be selected; More details to follow. 

17.8. 60th Anniversary Annual Tour 2024 to the Port Augusta region: Organisers: Adam Jones and Albert 
Jones; Special 7-day event (exact duration still to be fully decided) to celebrate the Club’s 60th 
Anniversary; Exact dates in either March or April 2024 to be advised, but it will be dictated by the 
Pichi Richi Railway timetable (yet to be publicised); Will be a progressive tour; Accommodation may 
be an issue and a suggestion has been made that participants may need to be accommodated across 
different towns; Proposes maximum travel distance of 200km per day; An anniversary keepsake (e.g. 
medallion) will be arranged; Preliminary investigations thus far have identified accommodation 
options in both Port Augusta and Quorn, and a dinner option in Quorn; If not already, please RSVP 
to Adam Jones (Ph. 0430 118 446, adam.jones6@bigpond.com). 

17.9. Celebration of the opening of the new Clubrooms at Lot 11 Port Road Plantation Croydon; More 
details to follow at a later date. 

18. FUTURE EVENTS – INVITATION: 
18.1. Specific events can be raised at meetings if requested by any member.  
18.2. Sedan Swap Meet on Sunday, 18 June 2023: Located at the Sedan Recreation Park from 7am to 5pm; 

On site catering; Buy or sell car, truck, and motorcycle parts, machinery, tools, and collectables; 
Sellers from Saturday or 6am on Sunday; On site camping available. 

18.3. Grit to Glitz: The Extraordinary Adventure of Emily ‘Mickey’ Hahn on Wednesday, 21 June 2023 at 
6pm: The show tells the story of a woman who drove across America in a 1924 Model T Ford; $10 
donation on entry, with all proceeds going to the Adelaide Festival Centre Foundation; For more 
information, please visit: https://cabaret.adelaidefestivalcentre.com.au/whats-on/grit-to-glitz. 

18.4. Griffith National Veteran Vehicle Tour 2023 from Monday, 2 October to Sunday, 8 October at Griffith, 
NSW: A number of Club members are attending. 

18.5. Federation Motorfest 2023 from Monday, 16 October 2023, to Friday, 27 October 2023; Programme 
and Entry Form available at: https://fhmcsa.org.au/10/events. 

18.6. Bay to Birdwood Run on Sunday, 22 October 2023: John Eastick advised that the entrant field is 50% 
filled already. 

18.7. Yankalilla Classic Motor Show on Sunday, 19 November 2023. 
19. GENERAL BUSINESS: 

19.1 Maxine Martin: Doretta Hills spoke of Maxine’s health situation and her long recovery road ahead 
(mentioned earlier in the meeting but included here in General Business). 

19.2 Malcolm Curtis: The President informed the meeting that Malcolm, who was present at the meeting, 
has advised that he is not renewing his Club membership and will cease to be a member. He is no 
longer able to drive his cars. Malcolm was applauded for his long membership of the Club and wished 
all the best for the future. The President said that he was always welcome to visit. 

19.3 Charity: Tony Williams queried if Dusty Miller’s charity was being considered as the Club’s Charity of 
Choice next year. The President responded that this will be a matter for consideration at the Annual 
General Meeting (AGM). 

19.4 Nominations for Life Membership and Annual Awards: John Eastick queried a comment included in 



 
 

 

the Secretary’s Report that honour and award nominations had closed and how this is contrary to 
an article in the last edition of the Buzzer Box which indicated the AGM as the closure date. It was 
clarified that this reference in the Buzzer Box was a timing error. The President mentioned that 
nominations can be submitted at any time throughout the year, but the Committee only considers 
nominations once a year. 

19.5 John Clarke spoke of two events: Celebrating 100 years of Legacy at the Parade Ground on 13 May 
2023, where he demonstrated his Model T; 100 years of transport in the Military, being celebrated 
at the Keswick Barracks on 17 June 2023. 

20. MYSTERY OBJECTS REVEAL: 
20.1. Kingsley’s valve collet inserter. 
20.2. Allan’s mitre or angle setter. 
20.3. Allan’s badge: The old building was the Jubilee Exhibition Hall on North Terrace. David Carver spoke 

of the Museum goods stolen by the public at large immediately prior to the 1962 demolition. 
21. RAFFLE DRAW: 

21.1. Prize pool of six. 
21.2. Doretta Hills thanked those members who supplied prizes. 

22. CLASSIFIEDS: 
22.1. 1 x Model T Ford exhaust pipe for sale; Owned by the Club; $100; Contact Allan Bennett (Ph. 0403 

003 900, bennettandgregor@gmail.com).  
22.2. 6 x GM clip-in chrome inserts to suit 14-inch wheel rims for sale: Contact David Carver (Ph. 0427 754 

250, david.carver1912@gmail.com). 
22.3. Left hand bonnet side shelf wanted; Contact Allan Bennett (Ph. 0403 003 900, 

bennettandgregor@gmail.com). 
22.4. 2 x steel rims with a beaded edge for a Model T, 30inch x 3.5inch wanted; Contact Paul Van Ruth (Ph. 

0405 153 968, supa97@gmail.com). 
23. NEXT MEETINGS: 

23.1. Buzzer Box Night: Wednesday, 28 June 2023 from 5.00pm at the Clubrooms. 
23.2. Committee Meeting: Wednesday, 28 June 2023 at 7.00pm at the Clubrooms. 
23.3. General Meeting: Wednesday, 5 July 2023 at 8.00pm at the Clubrooms. 
23.4. Annual General Meeting: Wednesday, 5 July 2023 after the General Meeting. 

24. MEETING CLOSED:  
24.1. The President thanked everyone for their attendance and invited them to stay for supper. 
24.2. Those present were reminded to sign the Attendance Record Book or scan the QR Code. 
24.3. The meeting was closed at 9.39pm. 

 

Register your interest via email to contact@modeltfordclubaustralia.org.au.  
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